2019--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI OCTOBER TOWN BOARD MEETING

October 8, 2019

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Tuesday, October 8, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. Chairman Andy Cegielski, Supervisor I, Kenneth Schwanebeck, Supervisor II, Curtis Anding, Clerk, Alene Jacobson were also present. Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck was absent. Travis Kumm was also present.

This meeting noticed was published in the Pittsville Record and posted in three places within the township. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by town board, treasurer's report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments upon recognition of the chairman, specific matters for discussion and possible action in open session-grader & loan updates, road updates, town hall updates, town garage updates, pay bills, set town board, budget & levy meetings for November 2019 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Supervisor Curtis Anding to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried. The Treasurer's report was read out loud by Chairman Andy Cegielski. We have on hand as of September 30, 2019—\$59,047.59. We still will receive one payment from the Transportation Aids in the amount of \$15,253.76 and State Shared revenue amount in a little over \$13,000.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: The Wisconsin Election Commission out of Madison is offering to help upgrading computers for all clerks statewide. An application was sent to help pay for new computers & software. As of January 2020 all computers must have windows 10 for access to the internet for filing reports on line. We filled out the application and Chairman Andy will send it out as soon as possible. Chairman Andy attended the Neillsville Ambulance Meeting held on September 26, 2019. They discussed their 2020 budget, they are considering buying a new lift for the older ambulance at a cost of \$29,000. Clark County Highway Department sent information regarding grants offered in 2020. Discussion by town board to forget any apps for grants and concentrate on the new grader and improvements this next year.

ROAD UPDATES: The town board will contact Brad Goetz on hauling a couple of loads of breaker rocks to fortify the culverts on Anderson Road and Colonial Road to help prevent washouts in the future.

<u>TOWNHALL UPD:ATES</u> The new town hall furnace was installed recently and is working good. The bill was paid. Discussion on how to close the hole in the wall from the old chimney. No decision made yet.

GARAGE UPDATES: David Borntrager and son is installing this addition and hope to be done soon. We will need a longer hose on the fuel tank to fill the grader unless they decide to move the fuel tank We will also need to buy DEF fluid from Heartland. This is a fuel additive to keep the diesel fuel clean and usable. Suggestion on having an open-house get-together when the new grader arrives.

<u>PAY BILLS:</u> Board approved checks #4061 through #4075. Our next town board, Budget & Levy meetings will be Wednesday, November 13, 2019at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Chairman Andy seconded by, Supervisor Ken to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (6:50 pm)

Respectively Submitted:

Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk